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Minutes
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
September 12, 2012   -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.

Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


Anita Rosencrantz
North Berwick


-

Wells





Kennebunk



Arundel





Biddeford


Dan Letellier, V.P. 
Saco





Old Orchard Beach


Scarborough


Bruce Gullifer
South Portland


- 

ETA



Jim Bucar, John Andrews, Joe Yuhas

ETMD Executive Director
Carole Brush 
(Attendees are identified by initials)

Meeting called to order at 8:40 by VP Letellier.

1. Minutes of August, 2012 – motion by JA to accept as drafted, 2nd by JY, voted 6-0.
2. ETMD Priorities   
· Trail Management.
i. Unitil Co-Lo—no update from Tad, who said he will set up meeting. JA– we need to pay Unitil’s request for repayment for its staff’s time for construction supervision. DL– Barry Hobbins said he can try to put in a good word for ET. 
ii. BG– Scarborough Pub Works objected to locks Unitil installed on Blue Pt Rd w/out notice, but Unitil not responsive. He will cut if he has to. Also agreed w/ JA’s advice about paying Unitil for construction supervision, but not for Unitil’s personnel presence for any other trail work (e.g., mowing, sign posts).
iii. Emergency trail marker status: CB– ¼ mile signs installed in Scarborough, OOB, Biddeford. (Saco has picked up posts for on-road connectivity between TA and SMMC). JA– those connectivity signs seem to be installed!!!! AR– some on-road signs missing in Wells.
iv. BG– need to close Pine Pt parking lot 9/25–26 for sanitation dept can replace valve. CB– will post on ET Facebook and web pages.
v. Soft spot on KAB. Tim Cote will suggest fixes w/ Tad; some are expensive. Mike Claus says he will help out. DL– looks like design flaw of poor drainage; now it’s an Arundel maintenance issue. Ray gave some recommendations to Tad. Mike Claus has some ideas for a fix, and has also repaired the gap at the turnpike bridge. 
vi. Kiosks: CB– need some ECG maps, but ECG is out. JB– we have designs for “U R Here” maps for all the kiosks; just need to add some data and get printing estimates. DL– looking at locations for SMMC kiosk. JA– Dave Reed’s ECG mileage signs require certain kiosk orientation (or care about mounting them). DL– will determine best location. 
vii. Stop signs: DL & CB– Mike Clause to put one at Emmons Rd.
viii. Rules of the road for ET: poster updated and distributed to municipalities; have they been installed yet?
Bollards: One bollard removed by MC from each end of Kennebunk R. Bridge. BG– if big, pipe bollards removed, need to replace with lay-down versions. Don’t want possible heavy vehicles (maintenance, emergency) on marsh bridge, which seems too fragile. JA– possibly experiment by removing side bollards? BG– disagreed. CB– saw woman in accident at a bollard at the Scarborough Marsh bridge; also received a voice mail report of rider cutting his hand on a bollard. DL– need to clarify the difference between design and maintenance issues. JB- asked if there are any cheap, easy way to remove or alter the big posts. Dual pins report: CB [need details]  Ray has donated dual pins for all bollards still requiring dual locks; Unitil has picked these up and replaced all ETMD locks. 
ix. Events: see monthly summary. CB– try to have ET presence at 9/15 NF walk in Biddeford. All events have been paid for in advance. BG– put limit on number of participants and duration of event; otherwise, event to pay a premium, with some consideration for non-profits. In short, set a fee scale that reflects duration, numbers of participants and estimated impact on other trail users and traffic.
BG– offered a motion to evaluate and revamp event fee structure to reclaim costs for the ET to run the event, including personnel costs. AR– seconded. Motion passed.
· Financials

i. CB– “We are doing good.” Expenses for ¼ mileage markers: have billed SMMC for reimbursement. Has Tad billed Rotary for the remainder? DL– SMMC waiting for signs to go up first. 
ii. CB– replaced dead laptop and bought new printer. Also got free furniture from a nearby office that was downsizing.

iii. Dues: Is Kittery paying? We do not yet know. Tad has called the Kittery Town Manager, but status still unresolved. BG asked about back payments for member municipalities who have lapsed. He is hearing questions from Scarborough people about that issue. The ETMD needs a clear policy and statement. AR– that is a big issue in South Berwick if North Berwick gets the trail w/out paying back dues. CB– possible to approach Hussey Seating and Pratt & Whitney to cover North Berwick’s back dues. DL– to examine the issue, we need a complete spreadsheet of all the member towns’ history of payments. BG– all of these questions point to a need for the ETMD to develop and declare its long-term  future and all the members’ obligations.
iv. CB– may need further audit fro RHRSmith because of level of money spent.

· Updates: Carole B

i. ADA ramp at John Andrews bridge almost completed; walk through next week
ii. Scarborough-SPortland Connector: BG– Pan Am ok’d bridge over tracks, but CMP easement is running into complications, primarily caused by national security needs involving a substation located in/near the easement path. Although Scarborough prefers the path allowed by the CMP easement, it is also pursuing other routes. There are issues at the Pleasant Hill crossing. (Might consider traffic studies for future projects, with affect municipalities paying.) JA asked if MDOT doesn’t already have traffic statistics for state roads. 
iii. JA– moved that the Saco & OOB benches recently installed become an acceptable design for any future trail benches. DL– asked for photos before considering the motion.

3.  Adjourn – motion by JA; JY seconded; passed at 10:25 am. 
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